
 
OFFICE OF THE LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR 

Vermont State House 
115 State Street 

Montpelier, VT 05602 

April 1, 2021

Dear Cait:

Thank you for taking the time to contact my office. I appreciate you sharing your valid concerns 
with regards the vaccination of Vermont’s service industry workers from COVID-19. 

I agree with you that our restaurant and service workers are essential parts of our communities 
and economy, and they deserve our unwavering support. As a former bartender, I can also 
appreciate how unpredictable and hard the work can be. 

As the Lieutenant Governor, I do not have a direct role in the vaccination response plans. 
However, I do meet with the Governor regularly, and I will keep your concerns top of mind as 
priority groups are discussed.

I also urge you to continue visiting the Department of Health’s website for the latest information 
on the distribution of vaccines.

Thank you again for taking the time to share your concerns. I am deeply committed to elevating 
the voices of Vermonters, and I hope you will not hesitate to contact my office again. 

I wish you good health as we work together to ensure Vermont recovers stronger from this 
pandemic. 

Sincerely, 

Molly R. Gray
Lieutenant Governor of Vermont

https://www.healthvermont.gov/
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